
STATE OF TEXAS

COUNTIES OF POTTER

AND RANDALL

CITYOFAMARILLO

On the 4th day of December 2018, the Amarillo City Council met at 12:00 p.m. for a work
session which was held in the Council Chamber located on the third floor of City Hall at
509 Southeast 7th Avenue, with the following members present:

GINGER NELSON

FREDA POWELL

EDDY SAUER

HOWARD SMITH

MAYOR

COUNCILMEMBER NO. 2

COUNCILMEMBER NO. 3

COUNCILMEMBER NO. 4

Absent was Councilmember Elaine Hays. Also
administrative officials:

in attendance were the following

JARED MILLER

MICHELLE BONNER

BRYAN MCWILLIAMS

STEPHANIE COGGINS

FRANCES HIBBS

CITY MANAGER

DEPUTY CITY MANAGER

CITY ATTORNEY

ASSISTANT TO THE CITY MANAGER

CITY SECRETARY

Mayor Nelson established a quorum, called the meeting to order, welcomed those in
attendance and the following items of business were conducted:

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mike Fisher, 4410 Van Kriston Drive, inquired why the City needed a slogan. He also
inquired if the Council meeting times were changed to reduce employee overtime, and if
employees were attending evening meetings. Claudette Smith, 4410 Van Kriston Drive,
stated she has been attending City Council meetings for 10 months, and has received no
remedy for the ordinance violations behind her house. She also questioned citizens
being able to speak for longer than three minutes. Gary Prescott, 10101 I-40 West, stated
he met with Mayor Nelson last week. He read from the State of Texas Landowners' Bill of
Rights. He stated he was under duress when he signed a plat. James Schenck, 6216
Gainsborough Street, stated he was concerned about public comment not being
broadcast. He also spoke on the usage of the parking garage. There were no further
comments.
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